
DONIPHAN COUNTY COURTHOUSE, TROY, KANSAS, JANUARY 17, 2024 
 

The Board of County Commissioners met in special session at 11:00 A.M. with Second District 

County Commissioner Wayne Grable, Chairman, calling the meeting to order for the purpose of 
ending use of contractors for emergency snow removal on county roadways following blizzard 

like conditions January 10, 2024 through January 15, 2024. First District County Commissioner 

Timothy D. Collins, Third District County Commissioner Bobby Hall, County Attorney Charles 
D. Baskins, County Clerk Peggy Franken, Road Office Manager Lindsay Norris, First District 

Road Foreman Jason Wilson, Second District Road Foreman Roger Clark and Third District 

Road Foreman Christopher Schultz were present.  

 
Commissioner Collins told the County Board Urban Construction is finishing up on 140th Road, 

MCon on 220th Road and Wade Joyce in the Independence and Union Township areas, with all 

contractors to be done by nightfall in the First Road District.   
 

Road Foremen for the Second and Third Districts said contractor assistance is no longer needed 

in either road district.  
 

Commissioner Collins made a motion to end use of contractors for emergency snow removal 

effective by nightfall January 17, 2024. Commissioner Grable seconded the motion. Motion 

carried 3-0. 
 

There being no further business before the Board of County Commissioners, Commissioner 

Grable made a motion to adjourn at 11:14 A.M. Commissioner Hall seconded the motion. Motion 
carried 3-0. 

 

DATED THIS 17TH DAY OF JANUARY 2023. 
 

Attest:___________________________  Chairman:______________________________ 

 Peggy Franken, County Clerk        Wayne Grable, Chairman 

 


